

## STAC Minutes May 31,2022

Attending: Douglas Myer, Raymond Mayone, Mary McNamara, Al Bruno, Dianne Mueller, Vincent Buono, Lou Klepner, Leeanne Thornton

Absent: Alex Wade, Justine Gauckler, Carl Mueller, Glenn Jones, Jorge Castagnola

Members introduced themselves to our new town rep, Lou Klepner. Minutes of the March meeting were approved. Since we didn't have every member at the meeting, it was decided to try and select a chairperson and secretary in June. Ray reported on the town summer paving schedule using oil/chip materials, cheaper than blacktop. 8 roads will be upgraded, using 76 tons of blacktop. Alex sent a request to hold the meetings at 6:30 on the last Tuesday of each month. Lou asked if we could meet on another Tuesday rather than the 4<sup>th</sup>- to be determined at the June meeting. Al commented on the Complete Streets policy that was approved and wondered how to get the state to move forward with implementation strategies. Vince gave an overview of the Central Hudson gas line project for the village. This will go on all summer as they dig up then patch and repair for new gas lines. Vince will follow-up with the Village Highway guys to paint the sidewalk at the Greco Center. Mary once again asked about sidewalks and ways to get funds to have them constructed. Since Brian Slack is coming to the June meeting, this can be addressed at that time. Ray voiced a concern regarding maintenance of retention ponds at Glasco Ponds and whose responsibility was this and how would it be funded? There was a question as to whether this was in a homeowners deed and if they were responsible. Leeanne called the town attorney the next day for clarification and we had a conference call with Ray, Fred, John Greco and Leeanne. The issue was clarified- once the agreement for the district is finalized all the property owners will pay a share of the district

cost. John Greco said this is not in a deed just like when you buy property in Glasco your fire district and, water/sewer dist. is not in a deed. The highway dept. will be compensated for their costs. Lou presented his summary of the RTE 212 petition for speed reduction that was presented to the town board. We also discussed GIS map creation possibilities.

Next meeting, Tuesday, June 28<sup>th</sup> 6:30 Bldg.Dept. Conference room.

Notes by-Leeanne Thornton